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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: February 1, 2008 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – GTA 128, Ely –  Room 114, Battle Mountain – Room 4, 
Winnemucca – Room 110, Pahrump – PVC 120
Members Present: Elko: Marsha Holford, Mary Gilbertson, Renae Jim, Pat Loper, Chris Marshall, Penny Ronk, Ann Ulrich, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Delores Whittaker.
Call Meeting to Order: Marsha Holford called the meeting to order at 11:12 a.m. 
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the November 30, 2007 meeting were approved, with a motion made by Renae Jim and seconded by Delores Whittaker. All present voted to approve the motion.
Treasurer’s Report: Renae reported there was one expenditure for $200.00 for the spring scholarships. There was revenue of $403.10 for the period of October-December 2007 from the vending machines.  The existing balance is $4,373.61. 
Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain –  Absent – No Report
Ely – Absent-No Report

Pahrump –  Absent – No Report
Winnemucca –  Absent – No Report 
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No Report
Events / Fundraisers – No report
Facilities / Web Page – Delores reported she has updated the website with minutes from the 

meetings since June 2007 and has posted a current agenda.  She will send the new meeting dates to 

Susanna Dorr to post.
Grant-in-Aid – No report.
Hospitality / Awards-No report.
Scholarship –   – Pat Loper reported the spring scholarships were awarded to Irma Reyes 

and Carmen Matlock.  February 15 is the deadline for applications for the Tony Salvatierra scholarship
President’s Council:  No Report.
College Council: Marsha had the following report on the January 25th meeting.  President Paul Killpatrick reported on the Budget Update meeting he and Dr. Bill Reinhard attended on January 23rd.  He said it was primarily an informational meeting.  
The revenue shortfalls for the State of Nevada were projected at $554 million.  While most agencies affected by the shortfall were made aware two months ago, K-12 were given no notice.  K-12 has responded to the Governor saying we are sacrificing our future by gutting the gifted and talented programs and after-school programs.

Higher Education, on the other hand, responded positively to the budget cuts.  The University System will be asking for a tuition increase at the next Legislative Session.

It was announced at this informational Budget Update meeting that the State’s rainy day fund would be spent down $277 million to help with the shortfall.  While no action items were addressed at this meeting, Higher Education was praised for taking the bull by the horns.  Dr. Killpatrick said it would be interesting to see how the discussions at this meeting will be presented in the newspapers.

Amber Overholser reported that the web page is up.  She sat in on some GBC orientation and regular classes, and she will be preparing a survey for Admissions and Records.  She will be looking into why there was a drop in online students last semester.  She feels that most drops were more time related or the students were not prepared for the commitment required for online classes.  The drops were not due to WebCampus.

Old Business:   
Vending Machines:  The Pepsi machines have increased the price from $1.00 to $1.25.  Also, Dorinda Freiz sent out an email listing contacts for problems in each building.  They are Dorinda in Berg, Pat Loper in McMullen, Chris Marshall in GTA, Julie Smith in CCC, Stacie Potter in Griswold, Delores Whittaker in Lundberg and Tony Villalobos in HSCI.
The Foundation Dinner Dance will be held March 1, 2008 and the GBC Foundation requested Classified donate a basket as they have done in the past.  Mary Gilbertson made a motion to donate a basket for the dinner dance with the amount spent limited to no more than $150.00.  It was seconded by Ann Ulrich and all present voted to approve the motion.

Gifts of Love-Classified has done a service project in February before to provide children removed from their homes by the Division of Child & Family Services backpacks with toiletries.  Pat Loper contacted DCFS and they recently had a large donation of backpacks, but they do need toiletries and other items such as diapers, underwear and socks to put in them.  It was decided to put up the Christmas tree in Berg Hall and list the items on tags to display on the tree.  Posters and email will be used to notify everyone about the project and it will run through the end of February.
New Business:  
Two retirement parties are coming up and classified has been asked to provide the cake for each.  John Naungayan is retiring March 7th and Betty Richardson in July.  Mary Gilbertson made a motion to supply the cake for each party limiting the cost to $30.00 for each cake.  It was seconded by Chris Marshall and all present voted to approve the motion.  John’s cake will be served at the next classified meeting on February 29th and it was decided to change the meeting to 2:30. 
 Meeting was adjourned at 12:08 a.m.
